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A Message from  our President  - David Wright 

The 2020- 2021 school year will be one that we will not 
forget. Teachers and students alike have navigated uncharted wa-
ters to the land of distance learning. Preparing to teach in an entire-
ly different way - one we never trained for - one we never could 
have dreamed would become reality. However, we did it. We tack-
led distance learning, we mastered hybrid teaching, and we sur-
vived the use of ThoughtExchange.  

 
A new positive item for the OTA members occurred on 

June 8th when a Memorandum of Agreement, also referred to as an 
MOA, was approved by the Board of Education. The agreement 
helps members now and in the future who find themselves needing to attend to 
business of their domestic partners family in the event of an adoption, serious 
sickness, or unfortunate death.  

 
Occasionally, the question is asked – what does it take to put together a 

MOA? The short answer is many hours over a number of days or weeks. The 
work of the OTA leadership continues beyond the length of the school day.  A 
lot of thought and time is required to compose any items added to our contract.  
The new MOA signed June 8th will not be in the back of the new contract. With 
that being said, each member should have a 2021-2024 printed contact.  

 
For your summer assignment, I would like to suggest that you absolute-

ly make some time for yourself and your family. Finish the home project that 
you have been waiting to complete. Sleep in, take naps, go out for ice cream, 
hydrate (be sure to do that one), and recharge for next school year. I hope that 
everyone is able to complete some if not all of this assignment. 

 
Enjoy the summer! 
 

David Wright 



 

Upcoming Meetings:  

OTA Representative Meeting (Second Tuesday of the month)  ALL ARE WELCOME!  
 Next Meeting:  June 8th   3:30 pm TBA (virtual?)  
   September 8th   3:30 pm TBA  
   October  13th   3:30 pm TBA 
   November 10th   3:30 pm TBA  
 

Any special meeting dates will be  announced through e-mail. 
 
Board of Education Meeting  (Second Tuesday of the month) 
   June 9th  6:00 pm Costello Transportation Center   
   July 1st   6:00 pm Costello Transportation Center 
   August 18th  6:00 pm Costello Transportation Center 
   September 8th  6:00 pm TBA  
   October 13th  6:00 pm TBA  

Board of Education Meetings 
The Oneida City School District Board of Education will meet on the second 

Wednesday of every month.   
The meetings are generally held at one of the buildings in the district and begin 

at 6 pm.   

We all need to remember that it is our 
job, our livelihood, that is constantly 
scrutinized.  Make every effort to at-

tend a meeting to show solidarity in the 
OTA.  Remember, it is in your best in-
terest to know what is going on in your 

district.   

Donations and Contributions 
We are still making donations!   

   
With just over $5000 raised over the 
course of the year so far, we still have 

May and June to add to our totals (not 
to mention what individual building 

are doing)!  
In April, we raised over $1500 in sup-

port of a colleague!   
Keep up the Great Work!   

Awesome Job!   

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiorNrvv-niAhWxd98KHZnJBaEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wtok.com%2Fcontent%2Fnews%2FAlabama-Board-of-Education-meeting-canceled-441451663.html&psig=AOvVaw0QpWA4t8IKwDa8-zdAv


TALES FROM THE CRYPT  
(End of Year Edition!) 

   The members of the Oneida Retired Educators Association remind you that 
we are alive and well and still active on the educational scene in Oneida.   
 
Is the end in sight?  Right now it appears that the 2021-2022 school year may 
begin as a “normal” year, not that anyone can really define the word 
“normal”.  Things will never be the same as they were pre-Covid, and that’s 
not a negative statement.  Teachers, being the naturally resourceful people 
they are, have greatly expanded their bags of tricks out of necessity, and will 
no doubt continue to use some of those new ideas to enhance their programs 
post-Covid.  Kids have changed, homes have changed...a whole new set of challenges will be waiting in 
September, and you will meet them head-on as usual, and also, as usual, the OREA will be supporting 
you and wishing you all the best. 
 
Of course, you won’t ALL be there...congratulations and hearty thanks to those who will be joining our 
ranks at the end of this year!  Diana D’Amico, Ken Infarinato, Jeff Skibitski and Leanne Youngkrans will 
be stepping out of the classroom;  Nancy Duncan, Dana Fariel, Pam Tamburro, Denise Haldenwang and 
Patricia Miles will be leaving posts in the school office, custodial department, library and various class-
room situations.  Good luck to all! 
 
Thank you so much to Dave Dampf for his years as President of the OTA, and for his willingness to work 
with the OREA to keep us in the loop and in the minds of OTA members.  We look forward to working 
with David Wright, and thank him for his willingness to lead.  We give huge thanks to the OTA Negotiat-
ing Committee and congratulate the members and the District, who worked so hard and achieved a con-
tract before the end of the school year, the first time this has been accomplished in four negotiating cy-
cles. 
 
I am going to let one of your retiring OTA members provide the OREA “union plug” this time around.  I 
hope you read Jeff Skibitski’s “farewell letter” that appeared in your last OTA Newsletter.  He said it so 
well, and his words bear repeating again and again and again.  He summed up his career and gave 
thanks for the many rewards he has received while teaching in the OCSD.  He concluded with this: 
 
“The biggest reason I can be so blessed is our UNION.  The people who started the OTA when teachers 
qualified for food-stamps.  The many colleagues who sacrified to obtain for ALL OF US great healthcare 
coverage, professional development opportunities, competitive salaries, benefits, class size caps, etc. 
 
My charge to my older colleagues:  tutor the young teachers under your roof, embrace them and teach 
them the history of the union’s struggles to create our CONTRACT. 
To those newbies of today:  learn the history of the OTA, take advantage of what it provides you, respect 
what your elders accomplished, get involved, and most importantly:  PRESERVE our contract!!!” 
 
Well said, Jeff!  Thank you!   
 
Congratulations once more to all of you on the conclusion of the weirdest school year on record...have a 
wonderful summer. 
 
       Patricia Albaugh---Oneida Castle School---Retired, 2007   

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjLhZKNlYrlAhWBnOAKHVFoAWEQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fvicsmovieden.com%2F2014%2F06%2F30%2Ftales-from-the-crypt-25th-anniversary-shirts-and-boxed-set-from-fright


 

Happenings in and around the OTA 

OTA President David Wright   

My name is David Wright. I am the new President of the OTA. Currently I am 

in my 16th year of teaching, as a Technology/Engineering Teacher. I have been 

teaching at Oneida High School for the past 13 years and I have seen and expe-

rienced the positive aspects of being an OTA member.  Four years ago, I was 

elected to serve as one of the Vice Presidents of the OTA. During these last 4 

years, I worked with the OTA leadership team to become more familiar with 

the role of the OTA, our contract, and many dedicated members that belong to 

our unit. I see my previous years of service to the OTA as a positive aspect.  I also have an ability to 

problem solve, work with, and communicate to our members as I embrace the role as President.  

Meet the Executive Members  

Vice President Steve Paz   

Hi, I’m Steve Paz and I am one of your Vice Presidents for the Oneida Teach-
ers’ Association.   I have worked for Oneida for 25 years as a special education 
teacher.  I am currently a 15:1 special education teacher at Durhamville Elemen-
tary School. I have been the Vice President for the Elementary Level for the past 
6 years.   I have also served on our Contract Negotiations Committee for over 10 
years.    I have been a member of our district APPR committee for over 10 
years, helping to negotiate and create our annual teacher evaluation systems.   I 
have also served as an OTA building representative for about 15 years at 
Durhamville.  I chose to run for the position of Vice President because I believe 
that we need to continue to work as a unified staff to advocate for the interests 

of our students and our profession.    It seems like every year we are presented with new and bigger 
challenges that require us to be stronger advocates for the students we teach and the community we 
serve.   As we all know, that advocacy can take many different forms and, unfortunately, is not always 
pleasant to pursue.  There is a saying in education that goes something like this.  “If you always do 
what’s best for kids, there will always be a place for you in education...AND if you always do what’s 
best for kids you may make some people angry along the way!”   But if that advocacy is directed to-
ward honest and valid purposes, we will serve our students, community, and our profession well, with 
the confidence and courage to do what is right and make Oneida a great place for a career in teaching. 
I thank you for the opportunity to continue to represent and advocate for you.   



 
Happenings in and around the OTA  

Thinking About Retirement?   
 
Whether you are 1, 3 or 5 years out, you want to check out NYSTRS.  
There is an abundance of information for you to collect, digest and use to 
your benefit.  Don’t’ forget to sign up for one of their retirement seminars.  
There’s still time!!!   
 

NYSUT Retirement Seminars -  go on NYSTRS to sign up for one  

Vice President Dewayne Cronk   

I am in my 28th year of teaching English for the Oneida City School Dis-

trict.  During that time, I have coached a total of 33 athletic seasons in soccer and 

tennis. I have been involved with the union for almost 15 years.  I started as a 

building representative and then became the vice-president about 12 years ago.  I 

have served on the negotiating team for four contract settlements and we are cur-

rently working on number five.  

Vice President Megan Kelly 

I was fresh out of college when I was hired to teach social studies at OSMS in 

2001, and I didn’t know much about salary steps or health care, let alone retire-

ment benefits.  When my first child was born with some minor, but unexpected, 

health concerns, I didn’t know how to extend my sick time and use the sick 

bank.  In each of these instances, and in countless others, I was able to rely on 

our strong contract and dedicated OTA members for help and guidance.  For the 

past 19 years, I have benefited tremendously from the work of the Oneida 

Teachers’ Association.  I know first-hand the value and strength our contract 

and our union gives to us.  I would be honored to “pay it forward” and work to support each member as a 

Vice President of the OTA.    
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 Happenings in and around the OTA 

Secretary Jen Armlin  

It doesn't seem possible, but this is my 19th year in the district. The majority of 

my time in the district was shaping fourth grade minds. I made the move to sec-

ond grade a year ago. I have had the opportunity to work in three of our elemen-

tary buildings: Seneca Street, Oneida Castle, and most recently, North Broad. 

Through my time in each building I made long lasting friendships and acquired 

invaluable knowledge from our veteran teachers.  Along with sitting on the ne-

gotiations team for the last two contracts, I have also served as OTA Secretary 

since Mary Jo Donaldson retired. It has been an honor, and, very interesting to say the least, to serve in 

both positions through the last few years. I look forward to continue being your OTA Secretary.  

Treasurer BeeAnn O’Herien   

My name is BeeAnn O’Herien and I am the Treasurer for the OTA. I have 

worked in Oneida for 27 years, all of them as a 6th grade teacher. I started my 

career at Sylvan-Verona Beach, moved to North Broad and Oneida Castle be-

fore landing at OSMS for the past ten years. My commitment to the OTA be-

gan as a building rep and then in 2018 was voted to replace the current Treas-

urer who was leaving our district. As Treasurer, I have worked to ensure that 

our finances are more transparent, all monies are documented, and expendi-

tures are voted on and signed off with two signatures. In addition, all of our banking is balanced on a 

monthly requisition statement. Moving forward, I will continue to keep our membership informed and 

involved. 

Contract on its way!  

Well, it is finally here.  We ratified our successor agreement before the end 

of the school year!  First time in FOUR negotiations!  The District has gone 

through the process of copying the contracts and, hopefully, you have re-

ceived your copy.  If you have not, please contact your Building Rep and 

they will see that you get a copy.  Have a Great Summer!     



 

Happenings in the OTA 

OTA T-shirts!  
 

 The OTA put out a size request form for some new OTA t-shirts.  
Designs are set and, hopefully, we will be seeing these new shirts 
before the end of the school year.  They will be a great addition to 
your wardrobe for Casual Fridays or other social events were you 
would like to show off your membership in the OTA!   

OTA End of Year Celebration  
 

When: Tuesday, June 22nd  

Time 3:30—6:00 pm  

Where: Oneida Community Golf Course  

Taking the place of our Spring Fling, our  End-

of-the-Year event is your chance to catch up 

with your fellow members of the OTA in a 

“relaxing” environment.  This year, it is an 

OTA member only event because of COVID 

protocols. Still, a nice opportunity to get out, 

socialize with your colleagues and relax a little 

before we all head out for the summer.   

Building Celebrations 
 
The High School will be having a pot-
luck “luncheon” on  Thursday, 
June 24th from 11:30-1:00 for  the 
retirees in the building, Leanne 
Youngkrans and Jeff Skibitski.  
Jess Wagner will also be celebrated dur-
ing the luncheon.   

 
OSMS w ill be having a celebration 
at Julie Koelsch's house on Oneida Lake 
for Ken Infarinato on the afternoon/
evening of  Friday, June 25th  
 



 


